
It appears we have a possible candidate for a
new Treasurer to start in January. Lorraine C.,
who has been the Treasurer for District 70,
expressed a willingness to serve in this
position when she was contacted during the
COR/Board meeting by Sara, the District 70
Trustee. Pending likely approval at the
COR/Board meeting in January, Lorraine will
be the new Board Treasurer. Angie, the current
Treasurer, will be working with Lorraine
during the transition. Thank you, Lorraine!
And a special thanks to Angie for her
outstanding service as Treasurer the past two
years! 
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January

12 Step Calls – 3
General Info – 3
Family Help – 2 
Meeting Info – 51 
Central Office Business – 32 
Medical/Detox – 8 
Visitors – 0 
Answering Service – 0 
Hotline Volunteers – 30 calls  
 
Visits to aaNCMCO.org website: 
Unique Visitors – 3882 
Pages Visited – 11,492 (3 per visit) 

Call & Visitor Log 
November 2020 

This month’s Featured Section is
“Oldtimers!” Our beloved longtime members
share hopeful stories about what it was like
and what it’s like now. Also included are
powerful stories of hope by members during
the current COVID-19 crisis.

January Grapevine
now available!



In-Person Meetings:
All Districts

Online Meetings:
District 70

Online Meetings:
District 71

Online Meetings:
District 80

Where to
Find

Meetings

Cash on Hand 
as of 11/30/2020:  

Prudent Reserve -
$11,085.42 

Operating Account -
$19,025.29 

Rent Deposit - $400.00 
Petty Cash - $50.00

COR/NCMCO
Board Meeting

The next combined
COR/NCMCO Board Meeting
will be  Thursday, January 14,
6:00pm. It will again be via
Zoom like the meeting was in
November

For updated meeting
information check the website:
www.aaNCMCO.org. 

COR/Board meetings are held
every other month on the odd-
numbered months.

http://ashevilleaa.org/
https://ashevilleaa.org/meetings/
https://whereandwhen.aancmco.org/WhereAndWhen.pdf
https://www.nc71.org/meetings-online
http://aawnc80.com/online-and-alternate-meetings


CONTRIBUTIONS

Note: If you think there is a contribution missing from your group total, please let us know. We try our best to get donations listed
correctly, but we do make mistakes sometimes and list a donation under the wrong group. As always, we thank you all - AA groups

and individual members - for your generous support!



Special Meetings
and Events

*NOTE: Many events are being cancelled. For the
latest updates please check the specific event websites

or Central Office:

57th International Women’s Conference – First
Virtual Conference. Hosted by Charlotte, NC.
February 18-21. For registration information see
website

Biarritz International Virtual AA (Zoom)
Convention: Experience, Strength and Hope. January
22-24. See website for information and registration:  

NC Area 51 Conferences and Events:
www.aanorthcarolina.org 

GSO in New York: www.aa.org 

 For events around the country and the world, as well 
as great articles and information, go to: 
www.aa.org and Box 459 Bulletin Board: 

The Birthday Plan
Contributions to G.S.O. 

For many years, A.A. members
have celebrated their sobriety by
sending a contribution to the
General Service Office. Your
birthday (or anniversary) money
helps to support G.S.O.’s services
to members and groups
throughout Canada and the U.S.,
to ensure that the A.A. message is
carried around the world. The
services that G.S.O. provides the
A.A. groups cost more than $6 per
member per year. Members
customarily contribute $1, $2 or
even $5 a year for each year of
sobriety—others may give a penny
or a nickel a day for each day of
their sobriety. You may request
these Birthday Contribution
Envelopes (FR-5) from G.S.O., for
yourself or for your group, at no
charge. (Reprinted from Box 4-5-9
Vol. 62, No.1 / Spring 2016)   

You can contact our central office
to pick up Birthday Contribution
Envelopes: (828-254-8539)

You can also give directly to GSO
at contribution.aa.org

We thank all the A.A. members
and groups who donate so
generously!  

Name of your group
Day and time of your meetings
Direct links to payment centers

 The Meeting Guide App now can directly link to your
homegroup's Venmo, CashApp, or PayPal accounts  in order
to keep us self-supporting through this time of virtual
meetings. To update the app with your group's info, please
email the District 70 Webmaster at
webmaster@ashevillaa.org, giving the following
information:

Need to order or pick
up supplies for your

group? 

Call (828) 254-8539 during business hours:
Monday–Friday, 10:00am–1:00pm or email

your order to: info@ncmco.net   

We’ll be happy to arrange for pickup 
(by you!) or shipping.  

Does Your Homegroup
Accept Online Contributions?

http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://contribution.aa.org/
http://aancmco.org/index.php/news-events/
https://aavirtualconventionbiarritz.com/
http://aanorthcarolina.org/
http://aa.org/
https://aa.org/newsletters/en_US/en_box459_holiday20.pdf
https://internationalwomensconference.org/


District 71: 
GSR Meeting – held on the 2nd Saturday of the
month. The next meeting will be Saturday,
January 9th, 9:30am via Zoom. Check their
website for meeting updates and links: 
  The District Service Committees meet
 in conjunction with the GSR meeting.

Transylvania County Jail and the Henderson
County Detention Center are currently not
allowing AA meetings to be taken into the
facilities.  Check the District 71 website for
updates: 

District 80: 
GSR Meeting – held quarterly. The next
meeting will be Sunday, January 17, 1:30pm. It
is currently scheduled to be a hybrid meeting
with a physical meeting place as well as Zoom
capability for those uncomfortable with in-
person attendance. The physical location will be
the Meridian Behavioral Health, 44 Bonnie
Lane, Sylva. Check their website for meeting
updates and links:    
All interested A.A. members 
are welcome to attend.  

There is a concern about the lack of 12-Step Call
Volunteers, especially in some of the more
remote parts of Western NC.  The Murphy
Central Office only covers a small area.  And
while the NC Mountain Central Office covers all
of Districts 70, 71 and 80 there is a shortage of
volunteers on the 12-Step Call list in the
counties within District 80. All who are
interested in this service are encouraged to call
Central Office – 
828-254-8539 – or check the website:

Appalachian Community Services Center
located at 91 Timberlane Rd, Balsam, has A.A.
meetings are every Monday and Wednesday at
6:00 pm and every other Saturday at 5:30pm,
with one volunteer allowed in per meeting. If
you would like information about volunteering,
please contact Carl I. by calling or emailing
Central Office – 828-254-8539; info@ncmco.net

Murphy Intergroup Meeting – held quarterly.
The next meeting will be Thursday, January 14,
5:00pm, and will be held virtually. The
GoToMeeting ID is 543-513-261. Office business
will be discussed. All groups are encouraged to
send a representative. The Murphy Central
Office is in need of volunteers in all areas!
 

The Service Express
District 70: 

GSR Business Meeting – Held the 2nd Sunday of the month. The next
meeting will be Sunday, January 10, via Zoom: 1:30-2:30pm GSR
Orientation; 2:30-3:30pm GSR Business Meeting. The link will be on the
www.ashevilleaa.org Zoom meeting calendar before the meeting date.
 

District Service Committees – If you are interested in volunteering for
a committee or have questions, please attend the next GSR Business
Meeting (see above). You can also reach out to District Service
Committee Chairs (listed under each committee) to find out how you
can be of service.  

Treatment Facilities Committee – Ian O. and Zack are Committee
Chairs. Contact them at treatment@ashevilleaa.org to volunteer for
service at ADATC, Neil Dobbins, Montford Hall, Copestone, Pavillon
Treatment Center and the Veteran’s Administration. It’s all about
bringing the message of recovery to alcoholics in treatment facilities
and to set up means of “bridging the gap” from the facility to an A.A.
group. Here is a link for the Treatment Committee flyer:

 “Bridging the Gap” (with treatment facilities) – If you are interested in
this service, please contact the BTG Chair, Kathleen, at
bridgingthegap@ashevilleaa.org.  
A new “Treatment Facilities Service Display” is in the works. For
information on Bridging the Gap, visit the website: www.btgww.org   

Corrections Committee – At the moment, no volunteers are permitted
to go into the jails or prisons. Contact the Corrections Chairs through
the District 70 website for updated information. 

Women’s Chairs are Denise J. and Casey - contact at
women_corrections@ashevilleaa.org. 
Men’s Chair is David J. – contact at mens_corrections@ashevilleaa.org. 
Here is a link for the Corrections Committee flyer:  

The Buncombe County Detention Facility has varying needs of support
for meetings inside the jail.  Here is a new 
application for volunteering at BCDF: 
Any AA member wanting to volunteer at BCDF needs to be referred or
recommended to service by a local Corrections Chairperson or current
jail volunteer. This will provide an umbrella of order and accountability
with whomever enters the building with the organization.   

CPC/PI Committee – These are two separate service committees –
“Cooperation with the Professional Community” and “Public
Information”. The CPC committee visits schools, businesses and
community meetings to speak about AA. Volunteers for area events are
needed for health clinics and DUI classes to name a few. The PI
committee provides accurate A.A. information to the public and media
when requested. 
Here is a link for the CPC/PI Committee flyer: 

Literature and Grapevine Committee – Debra J. is the chairperson.
Contact her at literature@ashevilleaa.org to volunteer. The focus is to
assure that A.A. literature and Grapevines are available to all groups,
service meetings, and other A.A. events. Through displays, supplies of
A.A. catalogs and order forms, and A.A. workshops, these volunteers
help A.A. members and other committees to carry the A.A. message
through our literature. 

http://ashevilleaa.org/
http://ashevilleaa.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Treatment-Flyer.pdf
http://btgww.org/
http://ashevilleaa.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Corrections-Flyer.pdf
https://aancmco.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Volunteer-App-2019.pdf
http://ashevilleaa.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/CPC-PI-Flyer.pdf
http://nc71.org/
http://aawnc80.com/
http://aancmco.org/
http://nc71.org/
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